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Mr. and Mrs. Inose (front row, third and second from right) pose together with the Alabama Family 
Church congregation. 
 
This past weekend, November 29 to December 1, 2013, the Alabama Family Church was graced by the 
visit of our wonderful Kodan leaders, Rev. and Mrs. Hiroshi Inose in Alabama. Rev. Inose gave a 
workshop on the topic “For the Victory of Vision 2020.” 
 
Our community had met Mr. and Mrs. Inose several years ago, when they came with a special 
presentation geared toward our Blessed Families.  It was so memorable, that when we heard they were 
visiting selected cities across the country, we quickly requested to be one of the scheduled places, and we 
are so grateful they could fit us in, on the Thanksgiving Day weekend.  Our families welcomed them 
warmly, with open arms and hearts, and we were greatly blessed. 
 

 
After many years, Kodan leaders, Rev. and Mrs. Hiroshi Inose, traveled to Alabama to give a workshop 
titled “For the Victory of Vision 2020.” Here they are seen at an Alabama cotton field. 
 
What is special about Rev. Inose's workshop, "For the Victory of Vision 2020", is that it focuses on 
internal guidance.  Deep internal guidance.  We studied about the meaning of life after Father's 
Seonghwa, our life after Foundation Day and as citizens of Cheon Il Guk; The Power of Faith in 
witnessing and mobilizing the Spiritual World; and it was especially a blessing to hear details about True 
Mother's mission and her special message to America given by Rev. Young Hwi Kim.  His words of love 
and guidance to us were like a healing balm, as if directly from Heavenly Parents. Several times I was 
moved to tears listening to the content of these presentations. 
 
It was also very valuable to hear the personal testimonies of faith and spiritual experiences by 
Mrs. Inose as well as Rev. Inose.  She is so sincere, and such an absolutely beautiful example of humility 
and faith, her experiences were so pure and refreshing.  We learned some very good spiritual tips from 
Mrs. Inose, like how to treasure "holy items" from True Parents, and really feel True Parents presence 



through their picture, and in our daily lives.  It was all just what we needed to hear and experience right 
now.  We were left with quite a bit to think about.  I know I was. 
 

 
Rev. Hiroshi Inose gave a Sunday Service at the Atlanta Family Church during the Thanksgiving holiday 
weekend. 
 
The time was also not rushed.  Ample time was given for questions and answers after the sessions, and 
after dinner, we sat for maybe two hours, talking and having discussion together; Rev. Inose particularly 
seemed to enjoy that time sharing with brothers and sisters, as did we. 
 
The next day, for Sunday Service, Rev. Inose said he drifted from his prepared sermon to share more 
personal testimony and guidance that seemed perfectly fitting and relative to our community.  It was 
particularly joyful and light-hearted!  We were so moved. 
 
Thank you Dr. Balcomb for supporting Rev. and Mrs. Inose visiting our communities out here "in the 
field."  We were so grateful to have received such deep internal guidance at this time. 
 
 
 
 


